Hawai'i Tourism Authority

LLOYD I. UNEBASAMI Interim President and

Hawai'i Convention Center, 1801 Kalākaua Avenue, Honolulu, Hawai'i 96815 Website: www.hawaiitourismauthority.org

Telephone: (80

(808) 973-2255 (808) 973-2253

Testimony of Lloyd Unebasami

Interim President and Chief Executive Officer Hawai'i Tourism Authority

on

H.B. 756 Relating to the General Excise Tax

House Committee on Tourism, Culture & International Affairs
Monday, February 2, 2009
8:30 a.m.
Conference Room 312

The Hawai'i Tourism Authority (HTA) supports the intent of H.B. 756, which proposes to exempt from the general excise tax, amounts received from the provision of various facilities and services for conventions, meetings and incentive programs for foreign and out-of-state organizations that are paid for from a foreign or out-of-state bank account.

This bill copies a program that Mexico has implemented to attract foreign conventions and meetings.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure.